ROSS AND CROMARTY SPORTS COUNCIL

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

THURSDAY 19Th AUGUST 2010
OSPREY ROOM, HFA, DINGWALL

 Present

Margaret Paterson/Jenny Maclennan/Alan Hunter /Joan Maxwell/Jim Hyslop/Roy Sinclair/ Jack Murray/Keith Pickering/John Stirling/Sandra Gass/Julie Cleghorn
1. Apologies

Jack Evans/ Angela Maclean/ Robbie Russell/ Lorna Benson/Margaret Farmer.
2. Welcome

Vice Chairman Jack Murray welcomed everyone to the meeting
3. Minutes of Last Meeting
           The minutes were agreed with the following changes: 


Item 6 – Grant Aid – Sailing – The FC represents First Aid Certificate.
Proposed: Jack Murray
Seconded: Roy Sinclair
4. Matters Arising

None.
5. SDO/ ACTIVE SCHOOLS CO-ORDINATOR’S UPDATE

Julie Cleghorn gave an informative and comprehensive presentation on her work in the Tain area. This includes introducing a strength and conditioning programme within Tain Academy Community Complex for children between the ages of 11-18 years old. We hope this will help to bridge the gap to get kids into the Highland Institute of Sport Two coaches are already fully qualified (Rob Parkes, Julie Cleghorn) to introduce the programme and two others who with support will soon be able to lead sessions. 

The second project is to establish the viability of the CrossFit Kids strength and conditioning programme within all Highland Schools. This programme encourages early stage awareness of how the children’s bodies move and makes them aware of strength training at an early age. We hope this will lead to improved co-ordination levels and increased confidence in even the most awkward children. Three schools have been chosen to run the pilot scheme. Fearn/Tarbat and Hilton.

All the fitness tests in Primary Schools have now been completed with similar results to last year – deprived schools had the worst results. Golf was completed in all schools with the exception of Tarbat who will be starting after the holidays. The P5s have been targeted – as usual sustainability is always a problem. 

The Inver Fun Run was a great success with 137 children taking part.

We have been running sports leader’s courses two days a week with the S5s at academy level who then help out in Primaries. All areas have the same targets,they just use different methods to achieve different priorities. 

Regards are sent to Gerry MacCready and best wishes for a speedy recovery. 

6. Grant Aid
The grant sub-committee met on Thursday 12th August. Despite some late applications all current applications have been processed and presented to the executive committee for approval. The new database has been instrumental in highlighting individual and club totals for grants claimed. 
7. Correspondence
1. Robbie Russell sent his apologies and an update on the SYFA & Ross-shire Youth summer league Roadshow 2010.”…we had approx. 30 club coaches and 40 young players attend this high class roadshow. The coaches travelled across the north-east from Peterhead to Alness, we had the best turnout of the weekend. Coaches included Bert-Jan Hiejmans of Dutch UK soccer school, Martein Pennings, chief scout PSV Eindhoven.also two technique coaches from PSV and David McGinley goalkeeping.    Robbie is retiring from Highland Council and we wish him a very happy retirement and all best wishes in his new role as Chairman of Alness United football Club
2. Paula Gass sent a thank you photocard and letter showing how her sport’s council funding is being put to good use.
3. A letter was received from Carol Holder to inform us that her son Joshua Holder has been selected a member of the u17/u19 Scottish badminton squad. This means he has to travel regularly from Lochcarron to Scotstoun, Glasgow for training as well as competing in various competitions. He may not be able to get a grant through his local ward forum .A discussion was held how we may be able to help him with expenses, see business plan. 
4. Further to information from Jonathan Warde we agreed to ask whether he could attend our committee meeting to explain budget changes and also the effect of current changes for Coaching highland. JM

5. Jack Evans has been selected for the Scottish sailing squad (laser class).
6. Invitation received from SALSC for active seniors which will be held on 31st August in Largs.It was agreed that no-one from Sports council would attend. to be passed on to member clubs.JM
8. New memberships     

Applications were received from:-

Belmaduthy Curling Club, accepted and cheque received.

Dingwall Taekwondo club, accepted, awaiting payment.

First Avoch Sea Scouts, Some discussion arose as to their eligibility, it was agreed to contact them regarding their constitution.
A renewal application had been received from Ross-shire Roads Cycling club. They are still querying the fact that as a life member of the former RCSC Ltd they should not have to pay the £25 annual membership fee. All clubs will be reminded that they should have a copy of their constitution available for inspection and must notify us of the name of their child and vulnerable adult officer.
9. Treasurer’s Report


1.Use of new computer system allows more data to remain available to users/administrators.

           2.We have received the 2nd payment of last year’s grant.
           3. Only one grant paid out this current year so far but a total of £8,200 was approved tonight, covering a period from 31st May until mid-August. 

4. Salsc membership has been paid, PLC insurance renewed. 
           5. Trust fund stands at £9,845.

           6. A printer has been donated.
           7. For clarity AH requested that grants to same club are paid individually.

           8. It was agreed to remove the adverts from the spanglefish website. This would incur a small charge. Proposed Jim, seconded Margaret.

Treasurer’s report approved. Proposed John Stirling seconded Keith Pickering.
10. HSDA/COACHING HIGHLAND

  Joan attended the AGM of coaching highland on the 11th of August as a representative of the Sports Council. The Sports Council had nominated Hugh Mackay for one of the vacant positions on their board and he was elected to it.
 The Highland Coaching conference is on Sunday 31st October at Dingwall Academy. It is hoped that it will be supported by coaches in the highland area.
11. AOCB /Date of next meeting.
· Sport’s council business plan 2010/2011
A need for a second computer has arisen for use of the secretary and treasurer. Approximate cost £650.This was discussed and funding allocated up to £650.
· Travel Fund. The committee recognises that athletes in our area face great financial penalties due to the distance they have to travel to compete at International and British National events. It is proposed that a way be found to support those exceptional athletes who have been selected at higher level events to represent their country, outwith the current structure of funding. The eligibility criteria and payment  methods are to be formulated by sub-committee and reported back to next meeting. –JACK MURRAY ROY SINCLAIR JIM H. JENNY. 
·  Awards night Date set 9th DECEMBER 2010 @ Dingwall academy.

· Congratulations sent to Alan Sinclair who had been competing at the commonwealth rowing championships in Canada where he won a gold medal and two bronze medals. 
· Next meeting- 28th October 2010 room 21 Dingwall academy @ 7.30pm

·    Further meetings- 20th January 2011, 24th March 2011. AGM 19TH May 2011may

· As usual sub grant meeting week previous.

